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Waltham Conservation Commission

March 31, 2016
Meeting Minutes
Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.
Attendees: Chairman Bill Doyle, Brad Baker, Gerard Dufromont, Maureen Fowler, Tali Gill-Austern, Daniel Keleher (arrived at 7:20 p.m.)
Absent: Vice Chairman Philip Moser

Public Meeting (Continued from 3-10-2016)

Request for Certificate of Compliance:  DEP File # 316-257
Applicant:  Costco Wholesale Corporation

Project Location:  520 Winter Street

Costco’s snow removal contractor, Anthony Vanaria, noted that he, Costco and the Cambridge Water Department (CWD) had agreed to use Mr. Magic Premium Ice Melt.  It does contain sodium chloride which is stated in the Conservation Commission’s Order of Conditions that it shall not be used.  He stated that it is difficult to buy calcium chloride in bulk.  Also, it comes in big flakes which results in more of the product going into the air rather than on the ground.  Mr. Magic is used on Rt.-128 and it stops the binding.  

Jamie O’Connell, CWD, noted that using Mr. Magic could be a pilot program and they would document the effects.

Steve Glowacki, RJ O’Connell and Associates, stated that CWD is satisfied with the process. Costco would provide annual reports to the Conservation Commission and CWD.
Motion made by Mrs. Fowler to issue a complete Certificate of Compliance with an ongoing condition from item #35, referencing the de-icing pilot program and incorporating the letter from Costco and CWD from February 2016 into it.

The three-year pilot program would begin November 2016.  Motion seconded by Mr. Gill-Austern.  Motion passed.
Motion made by Mrs. Fowler to take an item out of order, seconded by Mr. Baker.  Motion passed.

Public Meeting (Continued from 3-10-2016)
Request for Certificate of Compliance:  DEP File # 316-678
Applicant:  Lex Holdings, Inc.

Project Location:  296 Lexington Street Lot 1A
Bob Bibbo noted that during the site visit it was requested that the front yard be seeded and loamed, and the asphalt that was placed behind the fence be removed.  Both items have been done.  Motion made by Mr. Gill-Austern to issue a complete Certificate of Compliance with two ongoing conditions: #25C invasive maintenance for two years, and #25D catch basin O & M in perpetuity.  Motion seconded by Mr. Baker.  Motion passed.
Motion made by Mrs. Fowler to resume commission business, seconded by Mr. Gill-Austern.  Motion passed. 

Public Hearing
Notice of Intent:  DEP File # 316-711
Applicant:  Westlawn Acquisition, LLC (Public Storage)
Project Location:  260 Lexington Street
Project Type: Cutting and capping the existing 42” and 24” drain pipes and replacing with a 48” drain pipe.
Jim Cranston, Bohler Engineering, represented the applicant.  The existing drainage system that runs through the property has failed.  It’s a municipal system that conveys stormwater from one side of the property through Lexington Street to the city’s right-of-way.  Two pipes (42” and 24”) meet up at a manhole under the storage facility, then get conveyed out a 42” pipe into the culvert in the street.  The applicant has had settlement issues in that area under the building.  They hired someone to camera the pipe and there is a lot of debris and buildup in there.  This is a maintenance project.  The proposal is to construct and install a 48” elliptical pipe.  They would route it around the building.

They would need to temporarily divert the water.  Mr. Gill-Austern asked what type of disturbance would there be in the 100’ region.  Mr. Cranston replied that there would be 35 linear feet along the edge, 150 sq. ft. for the land under waterways, and 5000 sq. ft. of disturbance within the setback.  They will put in controls and filtering of water.  

Mr. Doyle stated that the water shoots up out of the curb. There is no physical connection between the pipe on the applicant’s property and the city’s.  He would like to see the city do their work at the same time as this project.  
Mr. Cranston said they will cut and cap the old pipes.  The old headwall is going to get reconstructed.  Mrs. Fowler would like to see a plan for the headwall reconstruction.
Mr. Doyle recommended the applicant request a maintenance easement with the city, allowing the city access to go on their property and clean out the trash rack.

A site visit is scheduled for Wed., April 6th at 7:30 a.m.  Julie will ask Steve Casazza to attend.

Motion made by Mr. Gill-Austern to continue to the next meeting, seconded by Mr. Dufromont.  Motion passed.

Public Meeting (Continued from 3-10-2016)
Request for Determination of Applicability  

Applicant:  City of Waltham

Property Location: Fernald Campus: 21, 22, 23 & 24 Malone Park


Project Type:  Demolition of four existing wooden buildings, concrete slab, concrete frost walls and surrounding pavement.
Mr. Doyle noted that during the site visit, the Commission had concerns about the plan (removing buildings but leaving manholes, which are unsafe).  Mr. Dufromont stated that when the buildings are taken down, they will cave inward.
This RDA needs to come back as a Notice of Intent.  
The roadway in the north corner that the city also wants to remove loops around wetlands and a berm that holds water in place.  If the road is removed, all the water will come down. 200 – 300 yards of road needs to be redesigned.  This will be a separate Notice of Intent.
The Commission could not find where the water was coming from in the area or where it was draining to.

Motion made by Mrs. Fowler to issue a positive Determination of Applicability requiring that the applicant files a Notice of Intent.  Motion seconded by Mr. Gill-Austern.  Motion passed.

Commission Business

· Motion made by Mr. Gill-Austern to approve the meeting minutes from 3-10-2016, seconded by Mr. Dufromont.  Motion passed.
· Order of Conditions revision discussion: The Commission discussed revisions to the document.  They will meet on May 5th, 2016 from 6:00 p.m. – 9:00 p.m. to discuss additional changes. 
Correspondence
· Boston Bark (former property at 135 Elm St.): A research student has questions about past work done on the property. Mr. Dufromont and Mr. Baker will contact the student.
· Storer Habitat Assessment: The Commission would like Mass Audubon to describe the details of the work they plan on doing.
· Storer Survey:  Ann Clifford compiled a survey for visitors.  Mrs. Fowler would like the survey to include how dog walkers feel about the current law that states dogs must be on leashes. Mr. Keleher recommended stating what the current policy is and ask dog owners what they think of it.  Mr. Doyle suggested asking if visitors are aware of the vernal pool.  Mrs. Fowler will write up the questions. 
Old Business  

Mr. Doyle
· No updates
Mr. Baker

· No updates
Mr. Dufromont
· No updates
Mrs. Fowler

· No updates
· No updates
Mr. Gill-Austern

· No updates
Mr. Keleher

· No updates
Committee Reports
     

  
· Trust Fund meeting: May 26, 2016
· Commission elections: May 26, 2016
Motion made by Mrs. Fowler to adjourn, seconded by Mr. Dufromont.  Motion passed.
Meeting adjourned at 8:55 p.m.
Approved 4-14-2016


